

Select Board's Meeting Town of Bowdoin, Maine 11/20/2023

A true record is recorded

Those present:

Marc Bernier

David Towle

**Brad Totten** 

6:30 PM: Pledge of Allegiance

Administrative: signed warrants and minutes. Marc made the motion, Brad second, all in favor to accept minutes of 11-13-2023.

## **Other Business:**

- The Board discussed a letter they received from Tyler Golletti. He stated he would provide us with all information on the sub-contractors that was used during the Building of the Town office.
- The Board reviewed a letter from Ron Dall to Dennis Douglass (CEO) regarding his septic issues. Dennis will send a letter to Ron Dall regarding this issue.
- David Ward was in to discuss issues he has with the deed to his property on the Huffs Mill Rd. The Board will contact the Towns' lawyer and request a resolution for it.
- 6:45pm Marc made a motion to suspend the Select board meeting for the Special Town Meeting, David second, all in favor.
- 6:59 Marc made a motion to reopen the Select board meeting, David second, all in favor.
- The Special Town meeting was to approve a capital project consisting of road and infrastructure improvements necessitated by storm damage, including transaction costs and other expenses reasonably related thereto and appropriate the sum of \$906,865.00 to provide for the costs of the project. (Art 3) To authorize the Select Board to move \$19,000.00 of 2023 appropriated funds from

Article 36 (Town Salaries) to Article 45 (Consultant-Assessor Account) to cover the cost of contracted assessing services for 2023.

- Things the Board needs to do this week
  - 1.Call CMP about light at end of driveway
  - 2. look up 1976 and 2007 Town meeting results
  - 3.Call about heat pumps
  - 4.Call Jrs Glass for door lock
- Sally Clukey was in to discuss with the Board
  - 1. her correspondence with Ron Dall. She wanted to know what she could do to help him. The Select board suggested she contact CEO Dennis Douglass and set up a meeting for the 2 of them to meet with Ron Dall.
  - 2. Was there anything the Town needed her help with. The Board stated she could ask the State what their plan was for fixing the sinking culvert on the Dead River Rd that the State repaired previously.
- Michaeline Mulvey- She is still working with DEP and MMA about the Shoreland Zoning map.

Adjournment at 7:35 PM. Marc made a motion to adjourn, Brad second, all in favor.

Respectfully submitted by Melanie R. Page

Melanie R Lage